
5-28-2017


SPRING BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING


OF


HALF MOON LAKE PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT


Location:  Ellen Butler’s Cabin  


    1913 120th St. Balsam Lake, Wis. 54810  	 	 	 	 	 	       
Time:        10: 00 AM


Date:         5-28-2016 (Sunday)


AGENDA


1. Call to order at 10:02am on Sunday, May 28, 2017


2. Roll call; Harlen Hegdahl, John Briedle, John Weber, Ellen Butler, Kim Butler, Bud Erikson


3. Minutes of previous meeting: read and approved


4. Treasurer Report:  Ellen presented assets of $122,552.98, including $4,877.28 in fireworks 
account


5. Committees:


a. Newsletter – Kim reports that newsletter is going well, with several contributions (bats, 
in memory of Arnie K., new neighbors, etc.)


b. July 4th postcard – went out, some have received it; Ellen did it this year, Kim will take 
over next time


c. Township – Harlen reported that there’s not to say, except to remind us to submit an 
application for fireworks for July 4; boat landing was pretty beat up this year – had to 
pull out a couple concrete slabs.   Will need to address a more permanent fix.


d. CBCW, ILIDS camera – Dan is still supervising the kids at the landing; going well.  Rick 
Miller resigned from Weed Ranger duties, but no one has stepped up to replace him.  
Need someone to coordinate activities.  Might be Dr. Johnson (Ellen to follow up?).  ILIDS 
– Dan will show the boys how to review the video so we don’t have to pay a company to 
do it (~$2,000).  The boys will review the photos during downtimes of their monitoring 
shifts.  Will continue to pay for the system for at least one more year.  Harlen reports 
that village of Milltown has authority to write tickets, so they may be willing to write 
tickets for weed violations (Harlen will talk to them)


e. Fishing – will stock ~5,000 walleye this year in October (every other year)




f. Conservancy – John W mowed it a few days ago.  It’s very wet this spring.  Bob Cutshal 
may be willing to serve on committee.  Ellen reported that the last part of land that 
we’re looking for (near Tamarack Bay) was sold.  Concern is that farmer that bought it 
may put a lot of chemical on the land, which may drain into the lake.  Wisconsin doesn’t 
have strong buffer zone laws.  Still looking for new members to the committee – will 
mention at annual meeting and also post on the website.


g. Lake maps – Arnie K passed away last fall.  John W has all the info and will try to 
maintain it until a new volunteer steps up.  Will bring up at annual meeting.


	 	 	 	 


6. Old business:


a. Discuss and start planning for annual meeting  (July 15) – John W and Ellen will 
coordinate food, probably from Wayne’s (like last year)


b. Discuss advertising, fireworks, and July 4th issues – will be a little bigger show this year 
(on Sunday night); sent request for 19 ads; John W’s grandsons will coordinate popcorn 
and lemonade at movie


c. Arrange speaker for 2017 annual meeting – possibly Dee from Milltown Library (building 
update); maybe somebody from Lakeland Communications to update everybody on fiber 
optic plans (John W will inquire)


d. Expiring board positions – Ellen’s term is up this year; will volunteer to be re-nominated.  
Chris Nelson of Nelson Construction will be on County Board.


                         


7. New business:


a. 2018 Budget: our ongoing budget is adequate.  Primary expenses are CBCW and annual 
picnic.  Distributed check register and Income Statement.  Recommendation is to submit 
same budget as usual.  John B motions to approve.  Bud seconded.  Motion approved 
and carried.


b. Lakes conference, info and update – no one has gone in several years


c. Long range planning committee – hasn’t been held is several years; no pressing need 
right now, so will continue to defer.  Will disband.  Sewer hookup may be only thing on 
the horizon to address, but that’s unlikely to happen for several years if at all.  Might be 
worth hiring a plane to go over and identify “hot spots” for poor septic.  Harlen will 
investigate for options and price.


8.  Other


a. Website is updated – looks great.  Number of visits is going up.  Might be a revenue so 
(through advertising or sponsorship).  Might add a Q&A section.




b. Buoys – there is only one by Tamarack Bay (there should be three).  No one at the 
meeting knows where they are.  John W will register for permit for the additional buoys 
(the ones we bought).


9. Adjourn  - motion to adjourn at 11:14.  Seconded and passed.


